
Office of the Superintendent of Schools 

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS 

Rockville, Maryland 

 

August 28, 2019 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

 

To:  Members of the Board of Education 

 

From:  Jack R. Smith, Superintendent of Schools 

 

Subject: Reopening of Charles W. Woodward High School (07-29-19-01-A,                         

07-29-19-01-B, 07-29-19-03-B) 

 

 

Question (07-29-19-01-A)  

 

During Public Comments, Board members requested the following:  

A. Ms. Dixon requested information regarding the degree to which MCPS engaged the Walter 

Johnson High School (“WJ”) community in the discussions surrounding the reopening  

of Woodward High School, especially the exploratory committee.   

 

Response 

 

On Friday, August 16, 2019, Mr. Seth P. Adams, director, Division of Construction, forwarded  

a letter to the Walter Johnson Cluster community in response to the questions raised by the 

Montgomery County Council of Parent Teacher Associations, Inc. (MCCPTA) Walter Johnson 

Cluster leadership in a letter to the superintendent of schools and the Board of Education president, 

dated July 22, 2019. This letter is attached for your reference and outlines several community 

engagement concerns that have been raised.   

 

Question (07-29-19-01-B) 

 

During Public Comments, Board members requested the following: 

B. Ms. Dixon requested that the written materials presented during the evening’s update 

discussion be disseminated to the community. Please share with MCCPTA officers  

and cluster coordinators. 

 

Response 

 

Following the July 29, 2019, presentation to the Board, Montgomery County Public Schools 

(MCPS) staff forwarded the presentation materials to the MCCPTA Walter Johnson Cluster 

leadership for further distribution and availability. In addition, the materials are available  

on the Board of Education web page.   
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Question (07-29-19-03-B) 

 

During the Charles W. Woodward High School Reopening Update discussion, Board members 

requested the following information: 

B. Mrs. O’Neill suggested that staff cast a wider net in their community engagement efforts 

regarding all aspects of the project.   

 

Response 

 

Our work on the reopening of Charles W. Woodward High School in the 2018–2019 school year 

primarily focused on facility design and conceptual building approaches. A key focus also  

has been the core needs of Phase I to support Northwood High School as a holding facility.                            

The community for these initial and focused conversations was centered around school and Parent 

Teacher Association (PTA) leadership in the Walter Johnson Cluster, Northwood High School,  

as well as the Downcounty Consortium. The meetings included the following information. 

 Capital Improvements Program planning and Charles W. Woodward High School concept 

discussions in fall 2018; 

 Architect selection in fall 2018; 

 Discussion with Educational Facility Advisory Group in January 2019; 

 Holding center requirements and design concept meeting in March 2019; 

 Concept discussions with Walter Johnson Cluster and Downcounty Consortium Cluster 

Coordinators in May 2019; 

 Meetings with the Montgomery County Department of Permitting Services,  

the Department of Planning, and the Department of Transportation in spring 2019; and 

 Discussions with Walter Johnson Cluster and Downcounty Consortium leadership  

in July 2019, prior to the Board presentation. 

 

It is important to note that these discussions and meetings involved a core group of school  

and PTA leadership given the very initial and conceptual nature of the discussions.   

 

Having received feedback and direction from the Board’s discussion of the concept plan,  

we now are able to begin wider engagement with the community about the Charles W. Woodward 

High School reopening project. This work will be important as we move toward developing  

a strong preliminary plan to bring to the Board this fall. To this end, we are convening  

a Charles W. Woodward High School Reopening Project Advisory Group that will include 

representatives from the broader community. We have invited representatives from  

the civic associations and homeowners’ associations from the immediate area surrounding  

Charles W. Woodward High School; our stakeholder advocacy groups; and MCCPTA leadership 

in the Walter Johnson Cluster and the Downcounty Consortium.   

 

The first meeting was held on August 26, 2019, from 3:30 to 5:50 p.m. at Tilden Middle School. 

This will inaugurate our more traditional design and planning process with the community  

as we work develop the preliminary plans presentation for the Board of Education in October 2019. 
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At this time, we have planned the following steps to communicate and engage the broader 

community in the next phase of our planning and design work for the reopening  

of Charles W. Woodward High School. 

 A series of three community meetings with the Charles W. Woodward High School 

Reopening Project Advisory Group to review and provide feedback on project concepts  

as the preliminary plans are developed; 

 Establishment of a web page on the reopening project to house documents and materials 

for public reference;  

 Maintenance of a “Frequently Asked Questions” document on the web page with updated 

answers to questions raised throughout the process; 

 Multiple communications to the Walter Johnson Cluster and Downcounty Consortium 

communities regarding the planning and design process and alerting them to view  

the web page for updates; and 

 A webinar to walk through the design concepts and share information for viewing  

at community members’ convenience.   

 

We look forward to continued dialogue with stakeholder communities as this complex 

and multi-faceted project moves into this and future stages of design and construction.   

 

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Andrew M. Zuckerman, chief operating officer,  

at 240-740-3050.  

 

JRS:AMZ:em 

 

Attachment 

 

Copy to: 

   Dr. McKnight 

   Dr. Navarro 

   Dr. Statham 

   Dr. Zuckerman 

   Mr. Civin 

   Dr. Johnson 

   Ms. Diamond 

   Mr. Turner 

   Mr. Song 

   Ms. Webb 
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